

Rolling Meadows

Date Requested: 16 September 2025
Date Provided: 17 September 2025

Request

Can we find out if there is any update to the Rolling Meadows application, including if there are any new proposed finishing hours?

Council Response

Further to the briefing that we provided on 2 September, I write to update you on the resource consent application for Rolling Meadows –

- Staff have continued to assist the applicant in understanding what is required to avoid notification of the application
- There has been dialogue with the applicant over a consent condition to manage the effects of bass sounds
- A revised proposal was received to respond to earlier comments re sound levels likely at homes and an updated acoustic report is expected imminently
- Upon receipt of sufficient information, staff expect to be able to have the information required to finalise a report to a commissioner with a recommendation on notification
- If the decision is made that the application is non-notified, a report will be prepared for the same commissioner to make a decision on the substantive application
- We are aware of the urgency associated with the application and are prioritising processing. However, we are waiting to receive the additional information.